Minutes of a meeting of Milton Parish Council held in the Schoolroom on Tuesday 27th July 1954 at 7.30 p.m.

There were present:-

Mr. E. J. Walkling, Chairman.

Messrs. J. Bradnam, S. A. Siggs, A. Wayman and A. W. Wenham, together with the Clerk.

Apology

An apology for absence was received from Mrs. D. Pearson.

Minutes

The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd June 1954, were confirmed and signed.

72. Allotments

The Clerk reported that Mr. F. Smith wished to relinquish occupation of Plots Nos. 15 and 16, each containing two roods. Applications had been invited for the hire of these allotments, and the only one received was that of Mr. R. C. Bradnam and it was agreed that this be accepted with effect from Michaelmas 1954.

A complaint was received regarding the untidy state of the allotment hired by Mr. T. Housden and the Clerk undertook to interview him.

Sluice and Box Culvert - River Cam

The Clerk reported the receipt of two tenders for repairs to the Sluice gate and culvert, as follows:-

C. C. Richardson

£10.16. 0.

River Cam Conservancy

£12. 0. 0.

It was agreed to accept the tender of Mr. C. C. Richardson.

Monies Received

The Clerk reported the receipt of the following monies:-

A. W. Wenham

18s. 5d. Rent of allotment to Lady Day 1954.

73.

24.

74.

brought forward 18s.5d. H. W. Dean 18s.Od. Sale of Scrap Metal £1.16.5d. **75.** Bills for Payment The Clerk presented the following bills which were authorised to be paid:-L. F. Coulson £4. 0. 0. Clerk's salary for quarter to Midsummer 1954. L. F. Coulson £1. 0. 0. Waterman's - do -£5. 0. 0. 76. Any other business Pedestrian Crossing at Bene't Close. The Clerk reported that he had received a request that the Council consider what measures could be taken to ensure the safety of children crossing the road from Bene't Close. This matter was discussed at some length and the Clerk was instructed to ask the County Council if they would consider moving the derestriction sign from near the level crossing thereby incorporating the whole length of the main A.10 road from the city to the Waterbeach Road in the built up area and so restricting the speed of road traffic entering the village to 30 miles per hour. 77. The Green It was noted that the Green was overgrown with obnoxious weeds and in a very untidy state. The Clerk was instructed to write to the owner, Miss E. M. Robinson, asking if she would have the weeds mown and the field generally tidied up. Date of next meeting

78.

It was agreed that the next meeting be held on Tuesday 28th September 1954.

This concluded the business and the Chairman declared the meeting closed.

> 286 SEPT. 1954. Chairman.